

DRAFT MINUTES

COLINGTON HARBOUR ASSOCIATION, INC.

ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES

SATURDAY, JUNE14, 2014
I. CALL TO ORDER & WELCOME.  The 2014 Annual Meeting of Colington Harbour Association, Inc. was called to order by President Marion Carroll at 10:00 AM in the CHA Clubhouse in Kill Devil Hills, NC. 


II. ROLL CALL AND VERIFICATION OF QUORUM.  Of the 2413 member lots, a total of 465 lots were represented in person or by proxy, thus the Association’s 10% quorum requirement of 241 lots was fulfilled.  Board Members present included Marion Carroll, John Collins, Steve Ornstein, Frank Hendricks, Bill Hentnik, and Ron Rossi.  Also present representing Cape Management were Deke Bolte, Casey Elkie, and Niels Moore.


III. MOMENT OF SILENCE.  A moment of silence was observed.


IV. APPROVAL OF AGENDA.  Ms. Elaine Picard motioned to add Asst. Fire Chief, Phillips to present to the Association then motioned to approve the agenda with this addition, and Mr. Lindsy Pack seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.

V. READING / APPROVAL OF 2013 ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES.  Chairman Steve Ornstein read the 2013 draft Annual Meeting Minutes aloud, and noted one correction.  Mr. Ken Pagurek motioned that the minutes be accepted as amended, and Marianne Johnson seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.

VI. OFFICER’S ANNUAL REPORTS
A. President’s Report.  Mr. Carroll introduced Mr. Phillips at which time asked for Homeowner support of a 1.5 cent tax increase in order for the Fire Department to purchase a new fire engine.  Mr. Carroll then thanked all the Volunteers in the community including our Maintenance crew, Crime Watch Chairman, Doug Miller; ACC, Bob Hopkins, Bill Snidow, and Diane Miller; and the Association staff members including the Office Staff and Gate Staff.

B. Chairman’s Report.  No Report.

C. 1st Vice President’s Report.  Dennis Linkous not present due to Open Heart Surgery.
D. 2nd Vice President’s Report.  Mr. Hendricks reminded the community that it is summer time; to watch for kids on bikes and be safe on waterways.
E. Secretary’s Report.  No report.

F. Member At Large Report.  Mr. Rossi recognized two resident, Mike and Pat Baharis in their attempt to rescue individual kayaking at night.
G. Treasurer’s Report.  Mr. Collins reviewed the balance sheet fiscal YTD then the profit and loss Budget v. Actual for 2013/2014.  $130,000 from Reserve and Discretionary fund was used for North & South Jetties and Office upgrades.

VII.
 UNFINISHED BUSINESS
A. None
VIII.
 NEW BUSINESS

A. Volunteer of the Year Award.  Mr. Carroll presented the 2014/2015 Volunteer of the Year Award to Architectural Control Committee, Bob Hopkins, Diane Miller, and Bill Snidow.


B. Adoption of 2014/2015 Budget.  Denise Dale motioned to approve the budget as presented, and Mr. Bill Snidow seconded.  The motion approved unanimously.
C. North and South Jetty Extension. Mr. Collins explained the need of extending the North & South Jetties by 100 Ft on both sides.  The state has no money to grant.  Will need 50K to 55K from Capital Reserve fund for project.  Any remaining funds unspent from the previous year will be applied to this project and the balance of the 95K necessary will be from the capital reserve.  David Hope made a motion to transfer 50K to 55K from Capital Reserve Fund for jetty extension project.  Nancy Bond seconded.  The motion passed unanimously. 

D. New Board Members Oath of Office.  Steve Ornstein takes Oath of Office.  Hickman Finch was sick and will take Oath of Office once well.
E. Livestock living on property.  Mr. Carroll addressed complaints made to the Board regarding having chickens as pets.  Many homeowners had comments regarding this issue.  An unofficial show of hands indicated all but 4 present were in favor of enforcing the Covenants as the stand.    
F. Covenant Proposal Comments from Homeowners.   Mr. Collins reviewed to process Homeowners should take in sending in comments for the proposed Covenants.  Homeowners were directed to send any comments/revision they would like to see in the proposed covenants document directly to the Board.
IX.  COMMENTS FROM THE FLOOR.  Mr. Carroll opened the floor to owner questions and comments.  Alberta Kronen asked about the time frame for Covenants comments, answer was given as no time frame at this time.  Rob Lanz Asked for an update on 700 block of HVD, answer was still waiting on estimate.  Sonja asked about process for filing a complaint.  After all owners had an opportunity to speak, Mr. Carroll closed the floor to further comments.
X.    ADJOURNMENT - There being no further business, Mr. Carroll formally adjourned the meeting at 11:52 AM.
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